Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
Executive Committee Meeting

August 6, 2014
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Executive Committee was convened on Wednesday, July 16, 2014 via conference call led by Floyd Davis of Community Link. 
Present:

Nicole Dewitt/ Floyd Davis- Community Link

Ed Hosack, Cooperative Christian Ministry
Skeet Ayscue, Homes of Hope

David Holston, Rowan Helping Ministries
Suzanne Storch, Cardinal Innovations Healthcare Solutions
Approval of Minutes:  The July 16, 2014 minutes were approved.
Balance of State Updates: Nicole Dewitt reported
1. Nicole gave the BoS Sterring Committee update: 

a. The 2014 State ESG was released on last week, Nicole received 8 Intent to Apply forms from the BoS. Nicole hosted a conference call for interested applicants on yesterday. Five agencies were represented on the call. Notice of the call was emailed to the prospective list of applicants on Aug 1 and early Aug 5. Nicole will reach out to all agencies that expressed interest via email this week. Application is due to the ESG office Sept 3, 2014; ESG staff will conduct 2 webinars August 7 and August 12. Nicole stated that per the application packet the PRC has $247,996 to be split between Emergency Response ($164,998) and Housing Stability ($109,998). The COC registration process has begun, Nicole expects the NOFA to be released in the next 30 days.

b. The CHIN Governance Committee has selected the Michigan Coalition Against Homelessness to be the HMIS Administrator for NC. As the signatory for the NC BOS, Martha Are has submitted several questions and points for clarification to the CHIN GC before BOS can ratify the decision. The next CHIN GC meeting is Aug 11 in Greensboro; Nicole will be in attendance representing one of the 4 Balance of State COC seats. 

c. Nicole reported that the final Coordinated Assessment Toolkit is available at www.ncceh.org. The document was approved for use by the Steering Committee on yesterday. THE BoS is hosting a 2day C.A training in the fall not to interfere with ESG and COC applications. 
2. The Piedmont Regional Committee will meet on September 10, 2014 in Union County. Nicole will send out the details i.e address and presentation schedule. 

3. Other Business: Nicole reported that the PRC needs to identify a volunteer to serve on the Project Review Committee for the COC application process. Nicole will nominate self for the Scorecard Committee to be informed of the criteria for scoring the applications this year. 
Suzanne Storch introduced herself as the Housing Program Administrator at Cardinal Innovations. 
4. The next PRC Executive meeting is September 3, 2014 via conference call. 

